Notice of Intention to make local law

PROPOSED LOCAL LAW NO.1 2023 (COMMUNITY AMENITY)

The Local Government Act 2020 provides for Council to make local laws which remain in effect for a period
of ten years, unless revoked sooner by Council. The Local Law No. 1 2013 (Community Amenity) ceases
to operate on 31 August 2023 and must be replaced.

Notice is hereby given pursuant to the provisions of Section 71 of the Local Government Act 2020 that at its
meeting on 1 March 2023 Port Phillip City Council resolved to release the proposed Community Amenity
Local Law 2023 for public submissions.

The purpose and intended effect of the Local Law is to provide for the peace, order, and good
governance of the City of Port Phillip, in a manner that:

e supports and enables the delivery of Council’s core strategies and policies

e is practical and safe to implement

o reflects the value our community places on liveability and amenity

e responds to known and foreseeable amenity issues

e recognises the value of a partnered approach to managing the amenity of the municipality and

e supports Council’s role as a regulator and enforcement agency by ensuring the local laws are
necessary, consistent, compliant, enforceable, accessible, efficient, accountable, transparent,
current and lawful.

A copy of the proposed local law may be obtained from Council Offices at the following locations:

Town Halls
e St Kilda Town Hall: 99a Carlisle Street St Kilda (8.30 am to 5 pm Monday to Friday)
e Port Melbourne Town Hall: 333 Bay Street Port Melbourne (12 pm to 4 pm Monday, Tuesday and
Friday)

Council libraries

e Albert Park Library, 319 Montague St, Albert Park VIC 3206, Monday to Wednesday 10 am to 8 pm,
Thursday and Friday 10 am to 6 pm, Saturday 10 am to 5 pm and Sunday 2 pm to 5 pm.

e Emerald Hill Library, 195 Bank St, South Melbourne VIC 3205, Monday 10 am to 6 pm, Tuesday 12
midday to 8 pm, Wednesday and Thursday 12 pm to 6 pm, Friday 10 am to 6 pm and Saturday 10
amto 2 pm.

e Middle Park Library, 254-256 Richardson St, Middle Park VIC 3206, Monday to Friday 2 pm to 6 pm
and Saturday 10 am to 2 pm.

o Port Melbourne Library, 333 Bay St, Port Melbourne VIC 3207, Monday 10 am to 6 pm, Tuesday to
Thursday 10 am to 8 pm, Friday 10 am to 6 pm and Saturday 10 am to 2 pm.

e StKilda Library,150 Carlisle St, St Kilda VIC 3182, Monday to Thursday 10 am to 8 pm, Friday 10
am to 6 pm, Saturday 10 am to 5 pm and Sunday 10 am to 5 pm.

The document may be accessed also on Council’'s website haveyoursay.portphillip.vic.gov.au/proposed-
local-law-2023, or telephone (03) 9209 6777.

Any person who wishes to make a submission to the proposed local law must lodge the submission in
writing addressed to Local Laws team, City of Port Phillip, Private Bag 3, St Kilda Vic 3182, online via
Council’s website haveyoursay.portphillip.vic.gov.au/proposed-local-law-2023 or via email to:
proposedlocallaw2023@portphillip.vic.gov.au. Submissions will be received until 31 March 2023. Please
note, that unless a submitter advises Council to the contrary, the submission will be made available to the
public.

Council, in accordance with Section 73 of the Local Government Act 2020, will consider all written
submissions received within the prescribed time.
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